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April 1 , 2024 

GEER #2024006 was received by the County from William K. Kirwin. 

Citizen Statement: 

The piling up of yard trash next to the road instead of in the owners' yards would not only clear 
the walking paths for safer travel it would also allow the trash trucks to pull out of the roadway 
for pickup, relieving traffic. It is unsightly as much of the debris sits quite a while on the 
sidewalk. Most homeowners have space for their debris pile off the road. Not sure why they 
think the road is better? 

Citizen Recommendation: 

Pile debris on their own yards ... or west of the sidewalks. 

Staff Analysis: 

The collection point of any solid waste to be collected is defined by both Section 94-1 of the 
Brevard County Code of County Ordinances and Section 6 Paragraph C of the current contract 
with Waste Management to be a point within five feet from the curbline or paving line of the 
nearest public street. Section 94-47 of the Code of Ordinances further states that solid waste 
and receptacles shall be kept upon property in ownership or tenancy of the person generating 
the waste, and that waste and receptacles shall be placed so as to allow convenient passage 
of persons and conveyances. Section 94-49 of the Code of Ordinances and Section 6 
Paragraph A of the current contract with Waste Management state that any yard waste not 
containerized must be stacked in a uniform direction, limited to four feet in length, 24 inches in 
diameter, and 50 pounds in weight, and that for any yard waste not meeting these limits the 
customer must notify the collector to schedule a special pickup. 
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Staff Recommended Action: 

It is recommended that the Board of County Commissioners reject CEER #2024006 as the 
issues raised are already addressed in County Code of Ordinances 94-47 and 94-49 and 
Section 6 A of the County's contract with Waste Management. 



Recommendation Details 

Contact Information 

Full Name: William K Kirwin Email Address: 

Mailing Address: 

Group/Organization 

Recommendation 
Title: 

463 SPOONBILL LN 
MELBOURNE BEACH fl 32951 

bkswave@grnail.corn 

Alt Email Address: 

Phone Number 321-427-2462 

Recommendation Information 
N/A 

Yard trash on A 1 A south beaches 

Areas Affected: 
Trash pickup 

Department: 

The piling up of yard trash next to the road instead of in the owners yards would not only clear the walking paths 
for safer travel it would also allow the trash trucks to pull out of the roadway for pickup, releaving traffic. 
It is unsightly as much of the debris sits quite a while on the sidewalk. Most homeowners have space for their 
debris pile off the road. Not sure why they think the road is better? 

Problem 
Description: 

Pile debris on their own yards ... or west of the sidewalks. 

Attachments 
There are no attachments for this recommendation. 

Recommendation 
Description 

Administrative Action 

Evaluation 

Recommendation Timeline 

User Status Date Remarks 

CEER Citizen Dec 14, 2023 
WebUser Submitted 

Karen Conde Department Dec 20, 2023 SOLID WASTE DEPARTMENT 
Assigned Assigned 


